Selectpersons Meeting
March 29, 2021

· Call to order:  Meeting moved to Albion Fire Department due to power outage and called to order at 6:45 PM.  Review of last meeting minutes signed by Steve Grenier, Brent Brockway and Jerry Keay.
· Selectpersons present:  Steve Grenier, Brent Brockway and Jerry Keay.
· Also present:  Beverly Bradstreet, Jeanie Doore and Matt Lee.
· Articles 1 through 56 and Article 58 voted and approved.  Article 57 moved to a written ballot and was NOT approved.
· Steve Grenier accepted and signed as Chairman of the board and Assessor.
· Jerry Keay accepted responsibility to check Besse Building fire extinguishers on a monthly basis.
· Jerry Keay accepted and signed as the Addressing Officer.
· Andrew Clark accepted and signed as Fire/Rescue Chief.
· Matt Lee accepted and signed as Road Commissioner.
· Peter E. Nerber accepted and signed as Animal Control Officer.
· Peter A. Nerber accepted and signed as Animal Control Officer.
· Crystal Nichols accepted and signed as Code Enforcement Officer, Plumbing Inspector and Health Officer.
· Gail Drake and Kay Sawtelle accepted and signed as Cemetery Committee.
· Beverly Bradstreet, Vicki Gordan and Alyssa Corson accepted and signed as Budget Committee Members for three years.
· Joe Doore accepted and signed as Budget Committee Member for two years.
· Sonya Nelson and Matt Dow Sr. accepted and signed as Budget Committee Members for one year alternate.
· Orkin Pest Control accepted and signed to fix Besse Building pest damage and pest occupancy.
· Humane Society Contract accepted and signed.
· Somerset Dispatch Contract accepted and signed.
· Town Mowing Contract (Town Office, Fire Department and Library:  Two bids received by Adam Higgins ($1,150.00 for the town office and Town Library; $550.00 for the Albion Fire Station) and Ben Newell ($1,125.00 for the Town Office and Town Library; $525.00 for the Albion Fire Station).  The Selectman accepted and signed the bid from Adam Higgins.
· Town Cemetery Contract:  One bid received by Adam Higgins in the amount of $20,500.00.  The Selectman accepted and signed the bid from Adam Higgins.
· No individuals volunteered for the Budget Committee of Kennebec County.
· The 2021 Memorandum of Understanding between the Albion Selectman representing the Town of Albion and The Trustees of the Albion Public Library representing the Albion Charitable Trust has been accepted and signed by the Selectman.
· DEP Recycling Report status:  Waiting on more research.
· Road Commissioner Report:  Discussed prioritizing roads in most need of repair, Selectman agree to a ride a long with Road Commissioner Matt Lee to determine the best approach for road repair.
· Discussed exploring options for which bank company would be best for the town of Albion as apposed to the town’s current account with TD Bank.
· Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.


Respectfully submitted by,
Steve Grenier

Steve Grenier ____________________________
Brent Brockway __________________________
Jerry Keay _______________________________
